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Former judicial marshal Jill D’Antona, a resident of Seymour, agreed to pay a $600 penalty for violating sections 1-84(c) and 1-84(g) of the Code of Ethics by providing assistance to bail bondsmen Philip Jacobs and Robert Jacobs in several ways during the course of her state employment in return for cash. This office has previously settled related complaints with bail bondsmen Philip Jacobs and Robert Jacobs, who is the father of Philip Jacobs, and former state employees Cynthia McClendon and James Barone. 
Ms. D’Antona worked at the Connecticut Superior Court in New Haven.  Her assistance to Robert Jacobs and/or Philip Jacobs included providing early notification about an arrestee in state custody who required the services of a bondsman; providing financial and personal information about an arrestee obtained through state resources in order to facilitate the writing of a bond by Robert Jacobs and Philip Jacobs; and holding prisoners in the lock-up to expedite the bond process. The cash Ms. D’Antona received was no less than $1,500.  

In addition to the $600 civil penalty, Ms. D’Antona is prohibited from seeking or accepting state contracts or state employment for two years.  The Stipulation and Consent Order also requires Ms. D’Antona, should she become employed as a state employee in the future, to file Statements of Financial Interests with our office. 
General Statutes sections 1-84(c) prohibits the use of office by a state employee for personal financial gain and 1-84(g) prohibits accepting anything of value based on the understanding that the state employee’s official action or judgment had been influenced thereby. 

In 2008, Ms. D’Antona pleaded guilty in federal court to one count of soliciting and accepting a gratuity.  As a result of her conviction, she was sentenced to one year of probation, the first four months of which were served in home confinement, and was ordered to pay $600.00 in restitution and to perform 100 hours of community service.  Ms. D’Antona resigned her state position prior to federal conviction.

“State employees are paid by the state to perform their duties in a fair and equitable manner,” said OSE Executive Director Carol Carson.  “Their state positions are not avenues for additional income, and state employees may not take actions that favor those who offer such compensation.”  
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